

Michigan College

Christian Bulletin

VOLUME V, No. 1

JULY, 1965

TAB SPONSORS BOB-LO EXCURSION

For several years the teenage boosters and supporters of Michigan Christian College have sponsored an annual trip down the Detroit River to BOB-LO Island. This is the major project of TAB for raising money for the college.

This year's outing will be Saturday, July 24. Sailing time is 11 A.M. Destination is BOB-LO Island on the Canadian side.

The cost for adults is \$1.50; children aged 6 through 11, 75ϕ . There is no charge for children under 6 years old.



This is a great FAMILY Excursion on the Detroit River to the lovely picnic grounds and amusement park of BOB-LO Island. The boat (left) will accomodate 2000 people or more. We can have the boat to ourselves if enough families will go. Sailing time for the return trip is 6 P.M.

Food is available on the island. However, it is customary (price-wise and otherwise) for each family or person to bring his own basket lunch. It is planned that the MCC group eat together in the area that has been reserved.

A program has been planned for the boat ride to and from the island. Games, competition events and prizes are planned for the time spent at BOB-LO for those who desire to participate.

You can make your own "program" if what you want is a leisurely excursion down river and back with a long afternoon, "siesta" in between.

Tickets are available now from the young people in local congregations, or they can be obtained by writing Mr. Hugh Mingle, Registrar, Michigan Christian College, 800 West Avon Road, Rochester, Michigan

MCC SETS PACE IN SERVING YOUTH



For several months, MCC has sponsored Youth Rallies in various parts of the state of Michigan and in Indiana. This work has been done through Mr. Bob Miller working on a part time basis.

Beginning July 1, he will be serving the college on a regular basis as Field Representative and will move his family from Battle Creek to Rochester as soon as suitable housing is available.

Under Mr. Miller's leadership, the Youth Rallies conducted have enjoyed wonderful success. The most recent rally was held in Lansing, Michigan with M. F. (Mid) McKnight of Abilene, Texas.

President Lucien Palmer, in outlining Mr. Miller's work with the college, invites requests from any congregation or group of churches which would desire assistance in conducting a youth rally in the area which it serves. Write Bob Miller, Michigan Christian College, 800 West Avon Road, Rochester, Michigan.

His love for young people and his natural ability to work with them makes Bob Miller a fine choice for MCC Field Representative. He is an asset to Christian education in general and to Michigan Christian College in particular. MCC takes great pleasure in announcing his appointment to the college staff.

ROY V. PALMER LAUNCHES COMPLETION OF PHD PROGRAM

Roy V. Palmer, Dean of MCC began June 1 to pursue to completion his doctoral program in philosophy at the University of Michigan in Ann Arbor.

He will also serve as minister of the church of Christ there while doing his resident work. Prior to accepting the dean's appointment last year, he served as Superintendent of the mission compound at Nhowe Mission in Southern Rhodesia, East Africa.



"CO-EDS"
OUTNUMBER
THE "EDS"
IN 1965-66
ADMINISTRATION



Campaigns for election to the offices of the 1965-66 Student Body were hot and heavy. The successful candidates are shown above. (l. to r.) Judy Keaton of Riverview, Mich. is the Treasurer; Beth Smart of Port Huron, Mich. was elected Vice President; Bob Scattergood of San Angelo, Texas was the successful candidate for President; Suzanne Miller, of Allen Park, Michigan, won the election for Secretary.

Each of these students was active in various extra curricular campus activities as a freshman. The 1965-66 Student Body will do great things under their leadership.

OUTSTANDING STUDENTS RECEIVE AWARDS AT GRADUATION EXERCISES

Each year, students from MCC who have done outstanding work are honored with awards in their respective fields.

The college provides awards in the area of Missions, Science and Mathematics. The college also gives the Dean's Award which recognizes the student's all around ability.

Rebecca Nicks of Fort Worth, Texas and Valedictorian of the graduating class, was given the Missions Award.

The Science Award went to Margaret Mangion of Lincoln Park, Michigan.

Kim Bailey of Birmingham, Michigan won the award in Mathematics.

The Dean's Award, the recipient of which is selected by all the faculty, went to Noel Wilson.

Two other awards, the Earl West Bible Award and the Baker Book House Award went, respectively, to Edward Work of Trenton, Mich., and Karen Kay Pullins of Pontiac, Mich. Karen was Valedictorian of the class in the Junior College Certificate Program.

FINANCING EDUCATION AT MCC NOW NO PROBLEM

There is now no reason for any person desiring a college education to be denied it. This is especially true of a Christian education at Michigan Christian College.

MCC has participated for several years in the National Defence Student Loan Program (NDSL). Under this program students are able to borrow money from the Federal government at low (3%) interest rates to pay for education. Repayment of the loan does not begin until 12 months after the student ceases to be in school. Interest on the money borrowed does not begin until the person ceases to be a full time student.

In the case of future teachers, one half of the loan is cancelled immediately if the student agrees to teach for five years.

The MCC Student Loan Fund through the NDSL Program is \$60,000 for the 1965-66 academic year.

In addition to the Federal Loan Program, MCC also participates in the Michigan Higher Education Assis. Authin which the college has an allotment of \$20,000.

Prospective students desiring such financial assistance should write immediately to Director of Admissions, Michigan Christian College, 800 West Avon Road, Rochester, Michigan. Proper information and forms will be promptly mailed.

TWENTY TWO GRADUATE IN THE ACADEMIC TRADITION



At right, President Palmer traditionally moves the tassle of Darlene Schlatter's cap from the right to the left as she receives her diploma, officially graduating from MCC.

In a READER'S DIGEST article of September, 1956 entitled "Why I Chose a Small College", D. Elton

Trueblood said, "Out of all proportion to its size and material resources, the small independent college produces eminence in the life of our nation."

Michigan Christian College is not only interested in helping to produce above-average business men, scientists, doctors, add evangelists, but it is interested in helping to produce above-average persons in business, science, professions, government, industry and in the home.

Ask the graduates how they feel about Michigan Christian College.

Missionary raining Fund

News

MCC ALUMNUS HONORED



Roman Cariaga (*63) was recently honored upon his graduation from Oklahoma Christian College. He has been named the outstanding senior ministerial student for 1965.

Roman spent two years on the MCC campus, prior to entering OCC, and participated in the Missionary Training Program while here.

The Houston and Pease Streets Chruch of Christ in Vernon, Texas have announced that they will support Roman as a missionary as he returns to his native Philippines. Roman lives in Ouluan.

This is one of the many examples of the good which has been done through the Missionary Training Fund at MCC. He is one of thirty foreign students which have been helped through gifts to the Missionary Training Fund at MCC during the past three years.

Those desiring to contribute to this fund are urged to send to Missionary Training Fund, Michigan Christian College, 800 West Avon Rd., Rochester, Michigan.

Among the students expected on the campus this

year is Toyoteru Sato from Osaka, Japan. Bro. Sato is married and has two children. He left them in Osaka to spend a few weeks on the MCC campus in preparation to preach the gospel in Japan. He is participating in the MTF program, but is here primarily at his own expense.



He will spend the summer in studying Bible and Bible related subjects.

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES BRING SCHOLARSHIPS TO MCC

Joyce Whitaker of Clawson, Michigan and James E. Bruce of Bad Axe, Michigan each received a \$375 Alvin Bentley Scholarship. Joan Carter of Livonia, Michigan is the recipient of a \$150 scholarship from the Business

These students will use their scholarships at Michigan Christian College, transferring to a senior college for the third and fourth years of study.

MCC alumni have transferred to almost 65 colleges and universities in the United States, many of whom have graduated with academic honors.

NAMES "BEST" MEN'S CLUB

At the season's last meeting of the MCC Men's Club, Don Carter, of Livonia, was named the member who had contributed more in energy, enthusiasm, and support of all kinds to the Men's Club effort than any other.

Don was given special honor by his fellows as one who believes and sees the value in Christian education.

He is a past president of the Men's Club and a staunch supporter of Michigan Christian College. His enthusiasm for the school is also expressed by his participation in the Living Endowment program. Mrs. Carter is also active in the support of MCC through the Ladies Associates.



As Sales Manager of the Commercial Division of Kelvinator, a division of American Motors, he is busy. But, busy or not, he always finds time to attend Men's Club meetings and to support many of the projects conducted by various Men's Club groups. His son, Don, is an alumnus of MCC and Janet, his daughter will be a freshman this fall.

In expressing appreciation for the honor bestowed upon him, he envisioned 1965-66 as the best year yet for the MCC Men's Club.

A walnut plaque with gavel was presented to him by Carson Spivey, 1964-65 president.

WIFE IS HONORED BY "PAY-FOR-A-DAY"

Mr. & Mrs. Jack Hoover of Dearborn, Michigan are seen in their home at 7624 Chase Road. Each year "Bro. Jack" remembers his fine wife and Michigan Christian College with a "Pay-For-A-Day" gift to the school. This gift of \$186.31 is in honor of their wedding anniversary on June 29. It also represents a day's operating deficit at MCC—the amount required above student tuition and fees to operate the college for one day.

The several who have paid for a day at MCC are greatly appreciated. Anyone desiring more information on the "Pay-For-A-Day" gift, may write the college to the attention of the Director of Public Relations.



1965 CLASS AWARDS PAINTING TO MCC

Allen Warner, President of the 1965 graduating class, presented the college with a painting by Richard Hackett as the class project. Hackett is the Art Instructor at MCC and has won wide acclaim by art critics in New York for his own works.



In receiving the gift on behalf of the college, President Palmer (above) expressed deep appreciation. The painting now valued at \$250 will increase in value each year. The President said that it was a particular honor to receive such a gift which was the product of the talent and time of one on the MCC Faculty.

Class projects of the past include the Time Clock for the Gym by the class of '64, a new "Michigan Christian College" sign for the campus by the class of '63 and oil paintings of Otis Gatewood and Lucien Palmer, the first president and dean, respectively, of the college. This gift came from the "Pioneer" class of 1961.

The BULLETIN will be published monthly to inform the friends and supporters of Michigan Christian College of the progress being made at this institution. Other names will be added to the mailing list upon request to the Editor.

MICHIGAN CHRISTIAN JUNIOR COLLEGE 800 W. Avon Road Rochester, Michigan 48063 Sports

The MCC WARRIORS finished the most success-

ful season in history of the college. Two MCC players were named on the All Conference team. Bud Pressley placed on the First Team and Art Williams made the Second Team. Warriors making Honorable Mention were Dan Davis, Bob Kellogg, and Lynn Oglesby.

Prospects look good for the coming season in Basketball with the possibility of seven lettermen return-ing to the squad. They are: H. Bruff, D. Davis, L. Kuhn, Lynn Oglesby, T. Parish, B. Pressley, and A.

Williams. New material for the team this fall can be seen in George Grant from Gary, Indiana. He is a transfer student from Flint Junior College where he played until

December of last year.

There will be 21 games in the regular season this year. Tiffin University of Tiffin, Ohio and Bethel College of Mishawaka, Indiana are two new teams added to the MCC schedule.

Coach Shinsky, who was elected President of the League Coaches Association for 1965-66, said that he expected great things from his team when they pull on their sweat socks this fall.

Landscaping should begin soon in preparation for building a football and baseball field, tennis courts and regulation track. MCC is gradually moving into these sports in intercollegiate competition.

MORE PRECIOUS THAN DIAMONDS INDS



future by sending your contribution now to Michigan Christian College?

You can help through

- Living Endowment
- Missionary Training Fund
- Pay-For-A-Day
- MCC Development

Non-Profit **Organization**

PAID

Permit No. 86 Rochester, Michigan

Return Requested